
 1050 Thomas Jefferson Street, NW 
 Seventh Floor 
 Washington, DC 20007 
 www.vnf.com 
  
 Susan A. Olenchuk 
 (202) 298-1896 
 sam@vnf.com 

   

 

 

By Email Only 

 

February 2, 2023 

 

 

Ms. Lawrence White, Esq. 

Presiding Official  

Pipeline and Hazardous Materials Safety Administration 

United States Department of Transportation 

1200 New Jersey Ave., SE 

Washington, D.C. 20590 

 

Re:   IMTT-Pipeline CPF No. 1-2022-016-NOPV  

 IMTT-Bayonne CPF No. 1-2022-017-NOPV 

Withdrawal of Request for Hearing  

 

Dear Mr. White,  

 

On September 27, 2022, IMTT-Pipeline and IMTT-Bayonne (IMTT) submitted Requests for 

Hearing and Preliminary Statements of Issues in response to Notices of Probable Violation, Proposed 

Civil Penalty and Proposed Compliance Order (Notice) in the above-referenced proceedings.  Hearing 

is scheduled for February 15, 2023 and pre-hearing materials are due February 6, 2023.  Pursuant to 49 

C.F.R. § 190.211(b), IMTT is withdrawing its Requests for a Hearing in both proceedings.  On 

February 6, 2023, IMTT will instead submit amended and supplemental written responses.   

 

Thank you for your consideration in this matter.   

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 
Susan A. Olenchuk 

Van Ness Feldman, LLP 

Attorney for IMTT 

 

CC (by email): 

 Kathleen Maitland, Esq., Attorney Advisor, Office of Chief Counsel, PHMSA  

 Joseph St. Peter, Esq., Attorney Advisor, Office of Chief Counsel, PHMSA 

 Robert Burrough, Director, Eastern Region, PHMSA  

 Richard Jurisich, Esq., Secretary and General Counsel, IMTT 

 Shaun Revere, Chief Operating Officer, IMTT 




